


2

To which test of soundness does your representation relate?

The Local Plan 2021-2040 is currently under examination by Planning Inspectors, appointed by the
Secretary of State). The Inspectors will assess the proposed Main Modifications against the
soundness tests. Please indicate whether you consider the proposed Main Modification about
which you are responding is:

[Please tick appropriate box] YES NO

Legally compliant?

Complies with the Duty to cooperate?

Positively prepared (i.e. seeks to meet the area’s objectively assessed needs)?
✓

Justified (an appropriate strategy, taking into account the reasonable alternatives,
and based on proportionate evidence)?

✓

Effective (i.e. deliverable over the plan period)?

Consistent with national policy (National Planning Policy Framework: National
Planning Policy Framework (publishing.service.gov.uk))?

Summary of Comments:

Please give details of why you consider the proposed Main Modification that you are commenting
on is sound (“Yes”) or unsound (“No”), with reference to the tests above. Please be as precise as
possible.

The development of site G56.1 is supported by the Parish Council.  I too, support this
development.

The site G56.1 (with full plans available) affords the opportunity to expand exponentially and to
‘join’ the village with the airbase housing if required, or alternatively from the airbase housing
back down towards the village, with provision for more recreational facilities ‘in the middle’.

The current site plans have already made provision for a turning circle and pick-up/drop-off point
for the junior school – thus alleviating the historical and persisting vehicle issues around Hillside,
which pose an extremely high health and safety risk to not only the children, but parents, teachers
and the long-suffering residents.

Depending on the improvements to ‘the dirt track’, which currently extends to the airbase
housing, it would enable better access to the limited facilities at RAF Marham for all villagers (not
all facilities are available to villagers).

It is suggested that this site (G56.1) alone is more than adequate to cater for the requirements for
housing in this area – should it be required. For further comments please refer to separate letter.
(Continue on a separate sheet if necessary.)

Please note you should cover succinctly all the information, evidence and supporting information
necessary to support/justify your comments.




